Faculty Scholarship Committee Meeting

November 8, 2007,  12:30 pm

Hamblin Hall 002

minutes

Committee members in attendance:  Mrs. Conner, Dr. Ford, Dr. Ledbetter, Dr. Wamsley.

Guests:
Dr. James Rowley, President, WVSU Foundation



Ms. Robin Baldwin VP for Marketing, WVSU Foundation

The meeting of the WVSU Faculty Scholarship Committee began at 12:40 pm.  Minutes of the meeting of October 23, 2007 were reviewed.  With a correction from Dr. Ledbetter, Dr. Ledbetter moved to approve the minutes, Dr. Wamsley seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 

Dr. Ledbetter brought to the meeting of October 23 a draft Memorandum of Understanding, and the Committee, with the help of Ms. Baldwin, discussed the Memorandum, point by point.  At the meeting of November 8, Dr. Ledbetter brought a draft Endowment Agreement which incorporated the previous decisions of the Committee.  The Committee, with the help of Dr. Rowley and Ms. Baldwin, discussed this document, point by point.

Under "Spending Policy", Ms. Baldwin told the Committee that administrative charges are 1.5% of the principle, taken from the interest annually on June 30.  Given that the yield is 5%, this leaves an actual net yield of 3.5%.  Dr. Rowley pointed out that administrative charges alone cover Foundation expenses, including salaries.

Under "Additional Contributions", Dr. Wamsley asked if a donor could stipulate how his/her money would be used.  Discussion ensued.  Dr. Ledbetter suggested adding language along the lines of "all money donated will be added to the principal".  The consensus of the Committee and Foundation guests was that donors who prefer other terms are welcome to make arrangements with other scholarships.

Under "Modification", Dr. Ford noted the phrase "...Faculty will be given thirty days to decide...", and asked if Faculty would decide through the Faculty Senate, referendum, or some other mechanism.  The reply was that the choice of mechanism would be a decision of the Faculty.

Under "Stipulations", Ms. Baldwin asked Dr. Ledbetter about the stipulation by which, "should the Foundation fail to administer the Fund in accordance with the provisions ....".  She said that this language is not in the standard Foundation Endowment Agreements, and expressed the concern that, if other Funds were set up with various agreements, it would be difficult for the Foundation to manage.  Dr. Ledbetter responded that it is entirely reasonable for an investor to be able to withdraw his/her money, especially if it was not being managed according to the agreed terms.  He understood the standard Foundation language on this point to give the Foundation un-checked control over donor money.  Dr. Rowley and Ms. Baldwin assured the Committee that the Foundation would abide by the terms of the Endowment Agreement.  After further discussion, the Foundation representatives agreed to approach the Foundation Executive Committee on at its next semi-monthly meeting (Tuesday, November 13, 2007) with revised language to address the Committee's concern.

Under "Donor Recognition", the Committee wrestled with the issue of the CTC's inclusion in the scholarship.  This issue was still being discussed when the previous Committee meeting ended.  Ms. Baldwin informed the Committee that, since the split of the CTC from the University, most CTC-donated monies have been withdrawn from the Foundation.  She confirmed that, of the approximately $27,000 donated to the Faculty Scholarship, only about $500 is from CTC donors.  The Committee and Foundation guests discussed the competing calls of financial fairness and good campus relations.  At length, the group decided to present the CTC Faculty with two options: 


if they would like to remain a part of the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship, then when 
their donations reach the minimum level for a Foundation endowed fund ($10,000), CTC 
students will be awarded a share equal to that of a WVSU college;  or


the CTC may withdraw their donations from the WVSU Faculty Endowed Scholarship and do 
with it as they choose.

Dr. Wamsley presented this as a motion, which was seconded by Dr. ledbetter, and approved unanimously.  Mr. Skeens, being a Committee member and a member of the CTC Faculty is asked to learn the will of the CTC.

The next steps in the Committee's work are


1.  learn the will of the CTC Faculty


2.  settle with the Foundation Executive Committee (their meeting is November 13) language 

in the "Stipulations" section


3.  finalize the draft Endowment Agreement  


4.  bring the Committee's recommended Endowment Agreement to the full WVSU Faculty as 

early as possible in Spring 2008

The Committee does not intend to meet in the remaining 18 days of the Fall 2007 semester.  The meeting adjourned at 1:50 pm.

minutes R. Ford

